STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
20 OCTOBER, 2015
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Janet Monks, Diane Gore, Karen Bliss, Brian Jones, Allan Foster, Nicky Ogden, Dave King, Fran Aiken, Sarah Djali
1. Apologies: Nic Macmillan, Ron Wade, Andrew Holliday.
2. Minutes: The minutes of September’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Questionnaire analysis: Gill said that Ron was continuing to analyse the ‘open’ questions from the survey and with two questions completed, the findings largely reflected the concerns raised in the ‘closed’ questions, namely traffic, level of housebuilding, amount of takeaways, parking and provision of sport, leisure and youth facilities. She thanked Ron for his continued hard work on this.
ii) Business consultation event: The problem of engaging business owners in Standish in relation to the Neighbourhood Plan (NP) was discussed. It was decided that Standish Voice (SV) would continue to try to consult with shop-owners, traders and businesses and that there would be ample opportunity to do this at various stages in the creation of the NP. It was suggested there may be more interest from this group when specific policies were to be consulted upon.
iii) Committee NP session on 17/10/2015: Gill said a session in the community centre involving the committee to discuss the next stages of the NP went well. It had been facilitated by neighbourhood planning consultant Carol Latham and an initial Vision and Objectives for the NP had been formulated. It was decided that the Vision and Objectives should be refined and published in draft to be presented and voted on at the forthcoming AGM.
iv) Gill and Paul spoke about their meeting with Wigan Council officers Mike Worden, Assistant Director Planning and Transport, and Charles Green, Interim Director of Economy and Skills. The meeting had been lengthy and constructive. The council had agreed to give help in various areas to facilitate the NP and had asked if SV would be able to speed up the process so that policies surrounding housebuilding could be in place quickly. Paul said the council was keen to engage SV in the consultation process of its Allocations and Development Management Plan which would be out for consultation until December 15. The committee decided to look into speeding up the creation of the NP where practicable, but that this should not detract from the comprehensiveness of the plan. It was also decided that SV should submit its views on the Allocations Plan before the consultation deadline. Paul said he would present an overview of the Allocations Plan at a committee planning session in the coming month.
4. Visit from Mike Worden: Wigan Council’s Assistant Director Planning and Transport Mike Worden attended the meeting to give SV information about planning matters. He said he was encouraged by the progress being made on the NP and said that any early policies on housebuilding put in place by SV would help strengthen the council’s case against further housebuilding in the village. He explained policies relating to the Allocations Plan, including the proposal specific to Standish which stated that 80% of agreed homes must to be occupied before any more housing in the village would be considered. He said a figure higher than this would probably not meet the requirements of a planning inspector. He also gave his views on roads in Standish, specifically a bypass through Green Belt from M6 J27 to Boar’s Head or Beech Hill. He said while the land in question would still remain as Green Belt if a bypass was built, there would be great pressure to change its status to allow housebuilding between the bypass and the built up area of Standish. He also outlined a policy for a ‘green corridor’ between Rectory Lane and Chorley Road. Gill thanked Mike for attending the meeting.
5. Assets of Community Value: Janet Monks and Dave King presented submissions for Assets of Community Value, which were handed over to Mike by Gill. The proposed ACVs are: The Rec (Southlands Avenue), Ashfield Park, The (mineral) Line, Standish Library and Standish Community Centre. Gill said more ACVs were being prepared and thanked Janet and Dave for their hard work on this.
6.   Community Events: Paul said that SV was keen to organise and facilitate events 

in Standish. However, creation of the NP had to take priority in the short term. But he said that Paul Dandy, a former Wigan Council officer who had a great deal of experience in organising events, was keen to join the committee to help do this. He said Paul had applied to Wigan Council for a grant in SV’s name for up to £2,000 to organise a Christmas Markets event in late November/early December 2016.
8.   Update from Committee and Working Group members: David Grimshaw said he had had a meeting with Wigan Leisure and Culture Trust about the proposed leisure facility on Rectory Lane, part of the Persimmon/Morris Homes development. He outlined the proposals, which include a gym and outdoor playing surfaces, said it was due to open in spring 2017 with opening times of 7am-10pm. He said pricing would be in line with other facilities in the borough and he believed it was a good facility which would be well used. Nicky Ogden said she had attended a conference about recent developments in housing design and build standards, which she believed should be used by SV in its NP. Marin Holden said his recent site visit with Wigan Council officers had gone well in relation to cyclepaths across the village. He took them by bike around cyclepaths and bridleways and they identified areas where these could be improved and enhanced. He said the council officers were enthusiastic and showed commitment to the task. Debbie Parkinson said she had arranged for a drop-in session at Standish Library to take place on Wednesday, November 25, from 3pm to 7pm so the public could ask a member of Wigan Council’s planning department about the Allocations Plan. She said SV was welcome to send a representative too.
8.   Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be the AGM on Tuesday, November 24.

The meeting ended at 9.45pm


